CHIPPING NORTON TOWN COUNCIL

CEMETERY RULES AND REGULATIONS RESIDENTS AND PUBLIC

Cemetery Regulations

The cemetery is predominantly a lawned cemetery where graves will be turfed or seeded
flat. Memorials not exceeding 92cm in height and 62cm in width are permitted. Flowers,
vases and small memorials can be placed within 50cm in front of the headstone.

Requests for permissions to install kerbstones, slabs and chippings can be made. There will
be an extra fee to cover the extra grounds maintenance required over time.

Glass and other fragile items, railings, chains or fencing of any description or any other
similar inappropriate item will be allowed as any part of a memorial and the Council reserves
the right to remove these items when undertaking grounds maintenance.

No person may plant any shrubs or trees within the cemetery without express permission
from the Council. These plants may encroach upon other graves, causing distress to those
tending them, or may restrict the maintenance of the cemetery.

Plants shall not be placed on the edges or corners of plots where they may interfere with the
mowing and strimming of grass.

Permanent memorials may not be installed unless the grave space has been purchased by
the person applying for the memorial, the express permission of the Town Council has been
received, and the necessary fee paid. When applying for permission please include a drawing
marked with dimensions and inscriptions for approval. The plot reference must be inscribed
on the back of the memorial.

It is the responsibility of the owner of the grave space to keep the grave neat and tidy at all
times and any memorial in good repair so that it is safe. If any owner fails to fulfil these
obligations the Town Council reserves the right to make good any deficiency including, if
necessary, the removal of any memorial or other object for which, when applicable, the
owner will be charged.

No one other than a person acting with accredited authority such as a funeral director,
authorised memorial mason or member of the Town Council staff shall dig or carry out
memorial mason work in the cemetery.
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e Temporary wooden crosses erected by the funeral directors may remain on the grave for a
maximum period of 6 months following which they will be removed.

e No artificial wreaths, plastic and silk flowers are to be placed on graves or in the gardens of
rest and remembrance. Please try to avoid the use of plastic in wreaths and flowers as this
will help the environment.

e The Town Council reserve the right to remove plastic wreaths, silk flowers and any other
inappropriate ornaments from graves and to dispose of wreaths, sprays and similar fresh
flowers once these have perished.

e Graves may be affected by burials in adjoining plots. On occasions a family grave may be
covered by a board in order that soil from a newly excavated grave can be collected. This will
be removed as soon as is practicable after the burial has taken place. You will be advised if
your memorial stone or headstone needs be removed. Any flowers on the grave will be
carefully placed to one side and replaced after the service.

e The Town Council shall not be held liable for lost, misplaced or broken objects placed on
graves, for damage by the elements, thieves, vandals, or other causes beyond their control.

Please keep within the boundary of the grave.

e The car park is for visitors and staff only. Cars must be parked within the parking area inside
the gates.

e Please note that whilst dogs are permitted in the cemetery they must be kept on a lead at all
times. Please clean up after your dog.

e Children are the responsibility of their parents or guardians and unaccompanied children
must have express permission from their parent or guardian.

e The Town Council have a memorial safety policy to ensure the safety of residents and staff.
This can be viewed on our website or you can obtain a copy from the cemetery manager.
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